
 

January 30, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Blaine Finch, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 519-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Finch: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2548 by Representative Clayton, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2548 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2548 would require that any bill introduced or sponsored by any standing committee 

of the Kansas House of Representatives or Kansas Senate would have the name of the legislator, 

state or local agency, or organization that sponsored the bill recorded in the minutes of the 

committee meeting.  In addition, the printed version of the bill would include the name of the 

legislator, state or local agency, or organization that requested the bill. 

 

 Also, the bill would require that when a substitute bill is recommended by a legislative 

committee and all of the material following the enacting clause is stricken with new inserted 

language, the printed version of the bill would include the name of the committee recommending 

the substitute bill.  The name of the committee would replace the original sponsor’s name and the 

legislator, state or local agency, or organization’s name that was on the introduced version of the 

bill. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2018 

SGF 

FY 2018 

All Funds 

FY 2019 

SGF 

FY 2019 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- $49,900 $49,900 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 
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 According to Legislative Administrative Services, enactment of HB 2548 would require 

expenditures totaling $49,900, all from the State General Fund, for programming changes to the 

Kansas Legislative Information System and Services (KLISS).  The agency notes that extensive 

regression and acceptance testing of the modifications would be necessary to ensure the entire 

KLISS bill process, from bill drafting to statute update and publication, functions properly.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with HB 2548 is not reflected in The FY 2019 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Karen Clowers, Legislative Services  


